[,

M

GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT
Regular MeebTing s e o o o o e e o o o e o oo o o e April 5, 1988

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman,
D. L. Tavlor at 7:@0@ A.M. Other Grand County Water Conser-
vancy District members present were Gary Wilson and Stan
Baker.

Grand County Special Service District members

present were William D. McDougald, Dan Holyoak and George
White.

Others present were Dale Pilierson and Roberta
Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of March
15, 1988. After calling for additions and corrections, the
Chair declared the minutes approved as read.

The sealed bids for the cleanup at Ken's Lake were

opened:
Cecil J. Magnum 758 .09 per vear
Pat Jones 345.4848 per year
Sandy Norton 12¢# .00 per year
John P. Keogh 6CPd .09 per year
Gary moved we accept the low bid. George seconded. After

a brief discussion, MOTION CARRIED.

The grant applications for the cost of metering
was discussed, and after D. L. signed the application, the
application is ready for submission.

The members were reminded of the Mill Creek
Distribution Water Users meeting at 1@:8¢ A.M. 1in the
Council Chambers. Gary stated that Jim Walker had discussed
with him the fact that when Dick Nunn had been cut off, then
cut the locks and we had to send Byrns up, Nunn should have
to pay the wages and mileage. Dale stated he felt the
motion would be made not to hire a Creek Commissioner again.
Dale stated that the Commissgioner has been a help to the
District in controlling use on the mesa, and has done other
things to help out the District. D. L. gtated these points
should be brought up at the meeting, since the District
basically pays his salary.

With regard to the water table, Pierson reported
he had contacted Birdwell with the USGS about the use of a
measuring device. D. L. #aid that the weir need not Dbe
permanent. Dale observed the flow
and feels there is no appreciable loss. When there is no
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outflow, he feels the lake rise is about the same ag the

inflow. Piergson checked for any wells being measured in
Castle Valley, and they only have one. Mark Page does not
regularly measure ahy wells in Castle Valley. D. L.

mentioned that perhaps John Groo could do some interviewing
and getting statements from residents of Castle Valley. The
Blanchard report is now due on June lst, and advance reports
indicate the water source is 6 miles due east, between the
mesag.

Dale read +the letter of appreciation from the
Rural Water Association of Utah.

The 1irrigation system is pressured up, with not
much use. The golf course was going to test last week, but
McePhilomey has not called him. Dale had asked to be present

- when their line is tested.

Stan asked about the lease for the dam, and he is
getting the review, and still recommends a private sale. He
feels that ownership would be to the District's advantage.
A private sale would be non-competitve, and would be at the
aperraised value.

The vear end comparison statement for the Special
Service Disgstrict was handed to those present.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 A.M.

ATTEST =

D. L. Taylor, CE%%?man

Dale Pierson, Sec'y/Treas.
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